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May 26, 2022 
 
2019 Request for Application Awardees 
 
Re: Amendment to October 15, 2021, and December 7, 2021, Final Agency Decisions regarding the 

2019 Request for Application (RFA) for Alternative Treatment Centers (ATC) 
 
Dear Awardee: 
 

The New Jersey Cannabis Regulatory Commission (“NJ-CRC”), by way of Resolution 2022-22, 
voted to remove the one-year requirement for 2019 RFA awardees to operate exclusively in the medicinal 
cannabis market prior to requesting to become an Expanded ATC.   

 
By way of background, on July 1, 2019, the New Jersey Department of Health (Department) 

posted a Request for Applications (“RFA”) for select entities to operate ATCs.  On October 15, 2021, 
Final Agency Decisions (“FADs”) were issued for cultivation and vertically integrated awardees and on 
December 7, 2021, FADs were issued for dispensary awardees.  Each FAD provided that the awardees 
must operate in the cultivation, manufacturing, and/or dispensing of medicinal cannabis for at least one-
year prior to submitting a request to the Commission to become an Expanded ATC. Attached is Resolution 
2022-22, which removes the one-year requirement. All 2019 RFA awardees are still subject to all other 
requirements listed in the FAD, including the requirement to demonstrate that the awardee has satisfied 
all commitments enunciated in their 2019 RFA application and that it has satisfied all expansion 
requirements pursuant to N.J.S.A. 24:6I-46(a) and N.J.A.C. 17:30-7.1.   

 
Thank you for your continued interest in working with the NJ-CRC to establish a safe and 

equitable cannabis industry for the state of New Jersey. Should you have any questions regarding this 
correspondence, please submit your inquiry to the NJ-CRC Licensing inbox at crc.licensing@crc.nj.gov. 

 
 

Sincerely, 

        
Dianna Houenou 
Chairperson 
New Jersey Cannabis Regulatory Commission 
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